Town of Newington, NH Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes Thursday, April 15th, 2021

<u>Present</u>: Chair Ted Connors, Selectman Mike Marconi, Selectman Bob Blonigen, PDA Joint Rep. Candidate Susan B. Parker, Greenland Town Administrator Matt Scruton, Greenland Residents; Glenn Page and Vaughan Morgan and Martha Roy, Town Administrator.

- T. Connors called the meeting to order at 9:30am.
- T. Connors welcomed S. Parker and Greenland representatives to the meeting. Susan B. Parker is meeting with both Greenland and Newington Boards of Selectmen. She stated that Rules of engagement should be developed to insure all were on the same page regarding goals moving forward.
- T. Connors thought that pollution is a big concern for Newington. This is an ongoing issue. The noise pollution has been better for Newington, but it remains a concern for larger aircraft. This affects Greenland too. The privatization of Pease is also a concern and should be evaluated.
- S. Parker thought that a list of detailed burning issues should be developed for each Board.
- B. Blonigen mentioned that the Town of Newington has an Economic Development Committee that works closely with Pease. This should remain on the radar.
- S. Parker stated that keeping a strong relationship with the military is important for everyone.
- B. Blonigen thought that it was very important that Newington is heard when we have issues.
- M. Marconi moved to appoint Susan B. Parker, in concert with the Town of Greenland, to the newly created Greenland/Newington Pease Development Authority seat established by HB243 in the 2019 House Legislative Session. B. Blonigen seconded the motion with all in favor.

Adjournment: M. Marconi moved to adjourn at 10:07am. B. Blonigen seconded the motion with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted, Eleanor Boy Recorder

BOS Minutes 4-15-21